## WFC LAUNCHES NEW GLOBAL PATIENT SAFETY TASK FORCE

Toronto, July 5, 2023. The WFC's Research Committee has launched a new Global Patient Safety (GPS) initiative, aimed at reducing incidents and improving the safety culture across the chiropractic profession.

Unanimously approved by the WFC Board at its May meeting, the project will be overseen by the Research Committee and involve the establishment of an expert task force. Planned projects will include a scoping review, identification of best practices in incident reporting and learning, risk management in chiropractic practice and knowledge translation activities.

In recent years, patient safety has increasingly been in the spotlight as health systems strive to reduce unnecessary incidents and iatrogenic injury.

"With adverse events having the potential to impact trust and confidence in the chiropractic profession, it is important that we do as much as possible to inform ourselves in relation to the risks and benefits of chiropractic treatments and related activities," said Prof. Richard Brown DC, LL.M, WFC Secretary-General.

"While we know that serious adverse events are rare, patients with multiple co-morbidities and known risk factors require special attention. The WFC GPS Task Force will highlight key areas of patient safety to support chiropractors, build and strengthen the existing safety culture and



help to meet the expectations of patients and the public."

Chiropractors use a package of interventions in their treatment of patients, including hands-on care, adjunct therapies, health promotion, advice and exercise prescription. The process of shared decision-making involves consideration by the chiropractor of the suitability and safety of each intervention. In addition to direct patient care, chiropractors also have a duty to consider the safety of their offices and clinics.

A WHO resolution on patient safety, passed in 2019 at the World Health Assembly, made a commitment to take global action in tackling

## WFC LAUNCHES NEW GLOBAL PATIENT SAFETY TASK FORCE (continued)

avoidable harm.

Its subsequent publication, Global Action on Patient Safety, set out goals and targets to reduce morbidity from healthcare related incidents.

Chair of the Task Force and Research Committee vice-chair, Dr Katie Pohlman DC, PhD, said: "With the current global focus on patient safety, I'm proud to be leading this WFC Task Force, which will support the chiropractic profession but, most importantly, work to minimize adverse events and protect patients. "The creation of an open, transparent culture of patient safety is key to maintaining trust and credibility. The Task Force is looking forward to adding to the body of knowledge and advancing safe, evidence-based, people-centered practice."

The WFC GPS Task Force will report to Research Committee Chair, Assoc. Prof Sidney Rubinstein. It will include members of the existing Research Committee as well as external experts.